King Street Primary & Pre - School

High Grange Road 
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                                                                                                                                         Telephone:  (01388) 816078
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01/12/17

Dear Parent/carer

The festive weather has arrived just in time for the Christmas Fayre but thankfully not too much to cause disruption. We have had enough of that for this term!

Christmas Fayre

Thank you all kindly for your continued support and the generous donations which allow the Fayre to happen. These events really do bring the community together for some festive cheer and I know everyone enjoys the thrill of winning a special treat! Well done to all of our winners and a BIG thank you to all of our volunteers. I know many nights’ sleep has been lost over the last week, with hours spent organising stalls and collecting donations from the community. A special thank you goes to Mr Paul Cant for building from scratch a magnificent sleigh! I can honestly say that it competes with the quality in Fenwick’s window!

Nativity tickets

Requests for nativity tickets can be made now- please return the letter to school showing how many you have requested; each child will be allocated 2 tickets (don’t worry if you have not got round to sending the letter back as yet - but we do need it back by Thursday). On Friday, any unclaimed or surplus tickets will be available from the office. Using a ticketed system is in response to feedback from last year where some families felt the hall was overcrowded and therefore they did not have a good view of their child. This should be much better because of the 2 performances. If you have any questions about the system, please get in touch.

Contact numbers

After needing to contact parents last week in response to the boiler issues, it has highlighted just how many parents have not given up to date contact details. Some of the numbers we hold are invalid and therefore this will explain why some families are not receiving text messages. Through further investigation from Mrs Longhorne in the office, we have also recognised that the reason some parents do not receive the text message is because they are not on our system as the number one contact priority. (Often the 1st contact is a grandparent if parents work fulltime). The system only sends the text message to the main 1st contact – if you would like to change your priority contact please let the office know. In an emergency however, we would always attempt all the numbers on the contact list. We will be issuing a text on Monday which simple says ‘TEST’. If you have not received such a message by Monday evening and would have expected to (being the 1st contact person) please let the office know so we can investigate why they are not getting through.

Head lice

Whilst we have done amazingly well at avoiding major bugs and illnesses this year we are not so lucky with head lice. Please (please) check your child’s hair on a regular basis. It only takes one child to have head lice and it can spread to a whole class within days.

Toys in school

A few children recently have brought toys into school and they have then been misplaced or broken. There is no need for children to have toys in school, we provide all the resources they will need including games and toys for wet playtimes. I will be speaking to the children in assembly to remind them of this but I would also appreciate your support in not allowing them to bring them into school.

Finally, I do hope the snow stays away (although the children completely disagree) but I would ask that you consider what plans you could put into place, if over the winter we do experience severe conditions. We would only ever close the school in emergency conditions but by their very nature they are unpredictable and usually short notice. Sometimes, staying open is not always based on the weather in the immediate school area but also on the regional weather and the ability for staff to get into school. We must always work on strict legal ratios and health and Safety guidelines and hope you understand that decisions are not made lightly. We will always notify parents by text of any closures, as the quickest point of contact but we will also put information onto our website and the Local Authority website. Fingers crossed we have a winter of recent years where snow has not caused significant disruption and spring comes around quickly!

As always, if you have anything you wish to discuss or we can help in any way, please speak to the office or a member of staff on the yard.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Bromley
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